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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

APRIL 11, 2017
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in special session Tuesday, April 11, 2017 in the Commissioner’s Room of the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Paul R. George, Dan J. Gregory and Kevin R. Boyd.   Also attending was Auditor January Roush, County Attorney J. David Lett, Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent; Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Greg Sekula, Indiana Landmarks; Chuck Johnson, Jon Haulk, Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal/Humane Society, Cameron Wolf, EMA/Civil Defense; Josh Hughett, Animal Control Officer and Jill Wadsworth, Loogootee Tribune.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30pm. 

The minutes from the regular meeting of March 28, 2017 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  President George abstained due to his absence.  
The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.    
Courtney Hughett, Martin County Humane Society, presented her quarterly report.  

Auditor January Roush submitted the Community Corrections Exit Interview with the Department of Corrections.  There were no audit findings.  President George acknowledged Director Collins on a job well done.  

Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted the two-week work schedule.  Bridge #12 in Mitcheltree Township will close April 12th for repair.  He also gave an update on equipment repairs.  Superintendent Padgett submitted the Highway Department Annual Report for review and signatures.  He requested permission to purchase a mower to take care of mowing around the highway department.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to hire Robin Haulk as a Part-Time Mower effective May 1, 2017.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The Commissioners scheduled an Executive Session for Tuesday, April 18, 2017 at 5:00pm.  President George requested Superintendent Padgett have all new applications turned into Auditor Roush prior to the meeting.  
Greg Sekula, Indiana Landmark, came before the Commissioners to discuss an endangered bridge located in Martin County.  Bridge #21, which is located over Indian Creek at Mt. Olive Road in Mitcheltree Township, was bypassed in 1988.  Sekula submitted detailed information regarding Bridge #21.  He requested the Commissioners cut back a tree that could cause more damage to the bridge than there already exists.  Sekula would like the Commissioners to re-use the bridge somewhere in the county or consider allowing another county to use it if within Indiana on future projects.  Another possibility is to dismantle and store the bridge for future use.  Also, Indiana Landmarks is in the process of marketing the old Williams House on Highway 450 in northern Martin County.  
Cameron Wolf, EMA/Civil Defense, updated the Commissioners on his department happenings.  EMA currently has weather radios for distribution.  The priority for the distribution is Hoosiers who live in mobile homes, economically disadvantaged, or have trouble receiving weather alerts by traditional means; this could include elderly or persons with disabilities.  The weather radios are available in the Martin County Auditor’s Office free to all on a first come first serve basis.  

Attorney J. David Lett informed the Commissioners he responded to the State Board of Accounts as requested.  
President George gave the March Veteran’s Service Officer Report.  

Sheriff Travis Roush was unable to attend meeting but reported that there are currently 67 inmates in the Security Center.  

Auditor Roush informed the Commissioners that property tax bills were mailed April 6, 2017.  

The Sheriff’s Office Parking Only sign for the front of the Courthouse will be put up by the Highway Department in the coming days.  

The Martin County Courthouse will be closed on Friday, April 14, 2017 for Good Friday.  

President George reminded all of the Executive Session scheduled for Tuesday, April 18, 2017 at 5:00pm regarding Personnel Issues.  

Commissioner Gregory reminded citizens of farming equipment that will soon be on the roadways.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:09pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The next Commissioner’s meeting will be held Tuesday, April 25, 2017 at 5:30pm.  
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